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Information about current affairs is important, and when 
information is distorted for whatever reason, it becomes a 
dangerous thing – and a public nuisance. 
Fortunately, not all news is delivered by those with private 
interests supporting a small clique of multi-millionairs.
There are now an increasing number of co-operative news 
outlets. Here is some good news:

The Canary news website switches to a workers’ co-op structure 

Reported in Co-operative News
By Alice Toomer-McAlpine 

26th October 2022

Other news co-operatives include:
Co-op News
New Internationalist
Ethical Consumer
Positive News
Morning Star
And although not a co-operative, The Tribune – Sheffield is a 
local independent news service.

More Good News!

Government adopts common asset reform from MP’s co-ops bill 

The measure from Labour/Co-op MP Mark Hendrick's bill will now go 
to the committee stage.

Co-operative News

By Miles Hadfield 
29th October 2022

https://www.thenews.coop/165950/sector/worker-coops/the-canary-news-website-switches-to-a-workers-co-op-structure/
https://www.thenews.coop/author/miles/
https://www.thenews.coop/166026/topic/politics/government-adopts-common-asset-reform-from-mps-co-ops-bill/
https://morningstaronline.co.uk/
https://www.positive.news/
https://www.ethicalconsumer.org/
https://newint.org/
https://www.sheffieldtribune.co.uk/about
https://www.thenews.coop/uk/
https://www.thenews.coop/author/alicetoomermcalpine/
http://www.principle5.coop/


One of the interesting things about managing the Principle 5 
library is seeing the readers information on books which we 
have acquired from other libraries.



You will see from the example above that Sheffield 
City Reference Library was open seven days a week;
10:00am – 9:30pm on Monday – Saturday 
2:00pm – 9:00pm on Sundays 
It is clear that the Reference Library was managed in
an orderly way and the library users were respectful 
of the service.
In the 1960s when I was still at secondary school, I 
regularly used Sheffield City Reference Library and 
remember the opening times and what it was like at 
that time. The lending libraries were similarly open 
at convenient times. 

These were the days of Municipal Socialism when 
Council housing, transport, education, arts and 
libraries, printing and building, works and 
maintenance were owned by the people of Sheffield 
and managed by the City Council, all for the quality 
of the service and not for private money-making. 
All staff were employed under proper trade union 
conditions and employed directly by the Council.

Co-operative Libraries

The co-operative societies had education 
departments and members lending libraries. Since 
many such libraries have disappeared some of the 
books which they held have been donated to 
Principle 5. We can learn a little about the co-
operative members libraries by looking at the 
information labels on the inside covers of the books. 
Here are some examples;









members wishing to take part in the Study Group please contact:
steve@sheffield.coop

Members are always welcome to visit the resource centre.
For appointment contact steve@sheffield.coop

Tel: 0114 282 3132
www.principle5.coop

Principle 5 Yorkshire Co-operative Resource Centre
Aizlewood's Mill, Nursery Street, Sheffield, S3 8GG

http://www.principle5.coop/
mailto:steve@sheffield.coop
mailto:steve@sheffield.coop
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